
The third “Plants as Providers of Fine Chemicals” Conference was held at Bangor University on 28-29th August and brought together plant chemistry experts from the commercial and academic communities. 
Chemicals from plants are becoming a hot topic as we have realised how little we actually know of their presence and abundance, even in the British Isles. This sudden popularity is partly attributed to society’s need to replace our dependence on oil-derived compounds with renewable resources. It is also clear that plant chemicals can  improve our well-being.

The conference lectures and case studies embraced state-of-the-art technologies for bio-prospecting and extraction, distinct compound identification, and industrial applications of plant derived extracts, providing an overview of the different branches of plant chemistry. 
While many of us think that we already know a lot about chemicals in plants, it may be surprising to learn that half of our British medicinal plants have not been chemically assessed. The Welsh tradition of using plants for medicinal purposes, recorded in the 17th Century publication by the Physicians of Myddfai, opened even more avenues for future work. While we are able to distinguish different smells using our noses, the challenge of actually attributing these to novel compounds, their isolation and identification was described.

Attendees at the conference benefitted from the networking opportunities. When SMEs, large businesses and scientists get together at events like this it leads to new research partnerships in different areas. One success story from such a meeting is the development of  research carried out at Bangor University on saponins (molecules that have “soapy” properties) in ivy which has now resulted in a Technology Strategy Board (TSB) funded project in partnership with local companies. The group are working on reducing the amount of methane gas produced by cows, by adding naturally derived chemicals to their feed.   
Another TSB project is about to start in partnership with Croda and Unilever on the production of saponins. Bangor is looking at particular kinds of saponins which come from plants, in particular ivy. They have many uses and many potential uses such as slug and blight control; there are also possible applications in human health and cosmetics, cures for dandruff etc. This work includes Naturiol, a Bangor University spin out company, which was recently recognised by the Welsh Government as having high potential for growth.

The conference was organised by Dr. Vera Thoss, an academic at the School of Chemistry, and highlighted different aspects of plant chemistry in the form of lectures, case studies and posters illustrating current research in this area.  

The prize for the best poster at the conference was awarded to Dr. Robbie Mutton for his poster on Liquid and Supercritical CO2 Extraction of Pigments from Microalgae. For more details on the conference programme and to view the presentations check out the web site:  www.chemistry.bangor.ac.uk /plants
